BISHOP AMAT HIGH SCHOOL

SUMMER ENRICHMENT PROGRAM
INFORMATION BULLETIN

Welcome to Bishop Amat High School’s Summer Enrichment Program! We hope that this summer session
will be a rewarding experience for all. This bulletin includes important information for the Summer
Enrichment Program. Please keep it for future reference.

Summer School Office Information
Telephone: (626) 962-2495 extension 7440
Office Hours: 7:15 a.m. - 1:30 p.m.

The Summer School Office is located in the Attendance Office in the 100 wing.

DATES

The Summer Enrichment Program begins Tuesday, June 20 and concludes on Tuesday, July 18. Courses meet
five days per week (with the exception of Monday, July 3 & Tuesday, July 4) for 150 minutes per session.

CLASS SCHEDULE
First Bell: 7:30 a.m.
Period 1: 7:35 - 10:05

(*1* period students will take a 15 minute restroom/snack break from 8:45-9:00
directly supervised by their teacher)
Break: 10:05 - 10:25

(*Students taking only a 1% period class will be dismissed to the covered lunch
area to be picked up from school. Students remaining on campus for a 2™
period class will be supervised in the central quad area, separate from current
Bishop Amat students’ break area)

Period 2: 10:30 - 1:00 p.m.

(*2™ period students will take a 15 minute restroom/snack break from
11:40-11:55 directly supervised by their teacher)

IMPORTANT: All Summer Enrichment Program students are expected to be picked up from the covered
lunch area within 15 minutes of dismissal. Please be advised there is no extended supervision of students
during the summer session beyond 1:15 p.m.

ATTENDANCE

While students are expected to attend every class session, there is no rigid attendance policy for the Summer
Enrichment Program as students will not be earning academic credits for coursework. However, if a student is
not present, the teacher will notify the Attendance Office who will in turn contact the parent to verify the
student’s absence. Please be sure that you provide the school with accurate contact information at the time of
registration.

DRESS CODE



Similar to what is permitted for current Bishop Amat students, the dress code for Summer Enrichment
Program students will be casual, warm weather type attire with the emphasis on comfortable dress
appropriate for a Catholic school environment. Students are expected to comply with the established dress
code for the duration of the session as follows:

Shirts: Casual shirts and t-shirts with sleeves void of advertisements or inappropriate material are permitted.
The following are NOT PERMITTED: crop tops, bare/exposed midriffs, tank tops, spaghetti straps, sleeveless
shirts, team jerseys, tube tops or swim suits. Undergarments must never be visible or show through any shirt
worn.

Pants: Pants are acceptable as long as they are Dockers or similar style pants. Jeans in good condition may
also be worn. All pants must be void of rips or tears and must fit at the waist. The following are NOT
PERMITTED: cargo pants, jeggings/stretch pants, leggings/capris, sweats, pajama bottoms, or nylon warm
ups.

Dresses/Skirts: Dresses and skirts are NOT PERMITTED during the summer session.

Shorts: Dockers brand or similar style casual shorts may be worn. Jean shorts, athletic shorts, or swim trunks
are not permitted.

Shoes: Tennis shoes worn with socks and dress shoes worn with socks are acceptable. For health/safety
reasons, only secure shoes may be worn. As such, the following are NOT PERMITTED: flip-flops, sandals,
slippers, Crocs and slides.

Hats: Hats/caps/beanies of any type/style are NOT PERMITTED.

Parents of students who come to school out of dress code will be notified immediately as students in
noncompliance will NOT be permitted to attend classes.

FOOD

Hot food, snacks and drinks will be available for purchase from the Lancer Café and vending machines each
day. Students will have the opportunity to purchase food during the mid-class snack/restroom breaks (1st
period at 8:45 and 2nd period at 11:40). Food or drink is not allowed in the hallways or classrooms, with the
exception of bottled water.

SCHEDULES and BOOKS

Your student’s schedule will be mailed the first week of June. The schedule includes the course location(s)
and the teacher’s name for each course. Enrichment students are not required to purchase any textbooks.
While all text materials are included in the tuition cost of each enrichment course, students are required to
bring a pen, pencil, notebook paper or additional materials according to the course information sheets that
will be provided by the teacher on the first day of classes.

ACADEMIC PROGRESS

Students will bring home an academic progress report completed by their teacher(s) each Friday of the
summer session. At the conclusion of the course, enrichment students will receive a final course evaluation
(not for academic credit) and a certificate of completion to verify their participation in the Bishop Amat
Summer Enrichment Program.



